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Happy 94th Birthday, Rotary Club of Redding 
As we approached the Gifford Pavilion, we saw the 
Turtle Pond.  Our club has a lot of history in this neck 
of the woods.  We have helped with many projects at 
Turtle Bay and the Turtle Pond is one of them.  Ken 
Gifford, for whom the pavilion is named, was a 
member of our club and his son Rich Gifford is 
currently a member. 
 
President Ray got the meeting started and turned it 
over to Team Captain Jeff Avery.  Levi Knight led 
the pledge, and Mark Rincon did the invocation.  
President Ray introduced guests.  
 
Announcements:  Long time Rotarian, Gene Knaebel, has passed away.  Gene always had a 
smile on his face and was a very talented person.  He was an expert grant writer and was responsible 
for our club obtaining some significant grants for projects.  Absolutely an amazing person.  
 

Maurice Johannessen has been sick but is now out of the hospital and feeling better.  Welcome 
back, Maurice. 
 
Dave Gerard has been sick, but is getting better. 
 
Joe Tallerico recently had a birthday, so we sang Happy Birthday to him. 
 
Joint Social:  There will be a joint social of the ten Northstate Rotary clubs at CR Gibbs from 5:30 to 
7:30 on May 15th.   Sounds like a good time.  Plan to attend. 
 
Janice Cunningham is asking members to return any calls they may have received concerning the 
Summer Celebration.   
 
Jason Montague reviewed some of the raffle prizes for the Summer Celebration.  They are really 
nice.  Good job. 

Turtle Pond 



Randy Smith submitted this article to help people visit these beautiful areas.  To visit Azalea Trail, 
find Lake Redding Drive, a left off from Harlan Drive which is a left off from Quartz Hill after the 
Benton Drive intersection at Lake Redding Golf Course.  Proceed on Lake Redding Drive until it 

crosses Carter Creek.  Park.  Walk down either of two asphalt 
connectors to the North Sacramento River Trail (NSRT).  Turn 
right and walk upstream until a large "Azalea Trail" (AT) sign is 
viewed beside a park bench at the River edge.  Distance is 
may be forty yards from the Creek to the bench.  Follow the 
Trail upstream to the upstream bench at Fritchle Lagoon and 
return to Carter Creek by using the asphalt NSRT.  "Azalea 
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downstream until viewing the upstream Azalea Trail Sign, just past Fritchle Lagoon which has an 
asphalt connector to another park bench.  Native azaleas are in full bloom where the wood chip trail 
connector meets the Azalea Trail. 
 
Related and also in full glory are the approximate ten acres of Rotary California Poppies blooming 
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stelhorst Open Space.  Entry to these 80 acres is from either 
side of Benton Bridge south approach.  Community Garden 
side (east or downstream) is the most direct.  Park and walk 
the wood chip trail around the chain link fence until reaching 
the gravel A. C. I. D. Dam access road.  Poppies are on both 
sides of the short gravel road and line the property margin to 
the south not well seen from the road, but easily reached by 
crossing the pasture which will have mowed connectors 
between the poppies and the gravel by Noon this coming 
Wednesday, 9 May.   
 
Make an effort to go see these natural and beautiful plants and 
the public property which support them and to which our club has given time, effort and money in the 
last few years.   
 
PS:  Poppy picture is two weeks old.  There are many, many more today! 

 
Recognitions:  Mike Warren was recognized for putting on a good event today.  Thanks for the 
$100, Mike. 
 
Steve Williams and Bruce Dean went to Barbados with their families to attend Sherrie Downard’s 
wedding Both said “whatever I owe”.  Thanks, guys. 
 
Ed Rullman is a new grandfather.  A little girl born last Sunday.  Ed also said “whatever I owe.”  
Thanks, Ed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Happy Birthday to our club.  The Rotary Club of Redding was chartered in March of 1924 and is 94 
this year.  PP Ed Rullman gave a short history of our club and some of its activities.  The first 

meeting place was at the Golden Eagle Hotel. 
Some of the 
early projects 
that the club 
supported were 
the Chamber of 
Commerce and 
Boy Scout 
Troop #2.  He 
recommended a 
book called 
“The ABCs of 

Rotary” by Past International Rotary President Cliff 
Dochterman.   Ed passed around a metal name badge that was originally used by Rotary.   We 
enjoyed the talk and the birthday cake.  Thanks, Ed. 
 
Program:  Sharon Clay, curator of animal programs, and her assistant, Adrianne John introduced 
us to two of the many animals in Turtle Bay.  Before bringing out the animals, Sharon thanked our 
fellow Rotarian Maurice Johannessen and his wife Marianne for their generous donation of 
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al care center at Turtle Bay.  Thanks, Maurice and Marianne.  Just another example of your 
generosity and love for the community.  Sharon pointed out that all of the animals at Turtle Bay are 
rescue animals and are unable to be released into the wild.  Very nice program and we all learned 
about the animals that are cared for at Turtle Bay. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

L-R Adrianne John and Sharon Caly with Teague the 
lizard 

Spike the porcupine 



 

Calendar 
May 10 Teacher of the Year 

May 17 Sentinels of Freedom 

May 24 President Schott from Southern Oregon University 
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company, business, organization or individual placing an ad in our newsletter.   
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